All present.

Richard Beauchemin came in to find out if he needed approval to from the Governor's Councel on Energy to add two rooms and a bathroom to his dwelling. He was advised to seek out their permit.

Rhoda Shaw Clark came in to question whether the Town had used toxic waste oil on the dirt roads for dust control. The Selectmen admitted they were informed by the State of this fact and the oil company (CYN) was issued a 'cease and desist' order.

Kenneth Marvell came in to voice objection to the large lettering on the Donald Grosso barn advertising his business. Mr. Marvell felt this type of advertising was contrary to our "Signs and Billboards" ordinance. Sel. Mansfield said he has had two other complaints. Therefore, Mr. Grosso will be asked to come to the Selectmen's Office regarding this problem.

Mr. Marvell then asked if the Selectmen had any idea what would be discussed at the Planning Board meeting regarding the Bailey Pond issue. They said they did not know but expected an active discussion.

Police Chief Ballou brought in bills.